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August 22, 2013 

 

Shannon Pine 

Management Analyst II 

City of Columbus 

Department of Building & Zoning Services 

Zoning/Council Acitivities Section 

757 Carolyn Avenue 

Columbus, Ohio 43224 

 

Via Electronic Mail (spine@columbus.gov) 

 

Re: CV13-031 (894 Frank Road) 

 

Dear Ms. Pine, 

 

The purpose of this letter is to explain the position taken by the Southwest Area Commission (“SWAC”) 

regarding CV13-031. Dave Perry appeared at our April 2013 meeting to discuss the pending rezoning 

application for 894 Frank Road. Many of the residents surrounding this property appeared at this meeting to ask 

questions and express their concerns. Ultimately the SWAC unanimously voted to oppose that application. It is 

our understanding the applicant decided to forgo the rezoning application and is now pursuing a council 

variance regarding 894 Frank Road. On August 21, 2013 Dave Perry again appeared before the SWAC with 

Steve Johnson the owner of Roof to Roads. 

 

A motion was made and seconded to oppose this council variance with the following explanation. We 

appreciate the fact that the applicant has reduced the potential for similar operations or salvage operations by 

asking for a council variance instead of rezoning the entire property.  We support the positive impact on the 

environment a recycling operation like Roof to Roads has and finally we appreciated the fact Mr. Johnson 

appeared before the SWAC to explain his business and answer questions. But we have significant concerns 

about the environmental impact the business has on our community. There are three key areas we would like to 

see further investigated and addressed before this variance is approved. The first concern we have is that there is 

no containment in place, runoff from the piles of shingles is not contained on the property. The second issue is 

that we understand there is testing conducted on site to confirm that asbestos shingles are not contained within 

the piles. We would like to see these test results. Finally, we were told that employees were trained to observe 

the loads of shingles when they arrive and determine visually if there is asbestos shingles in the load before it is  
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dumped into the pile. We have concerns about a visual inspection process and would like to see some additional 

inspection program put in place to verify asbestos shingles do not get dumped on the property.  

 

The SWAC voted unanimously to support this motion in opposition to the council variance application.  

 

We have dedicated our time to advocating for projects and opportunities to improve our community. We believe 

this site and business has had a negative impact on our community. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Stefanie Coe 
 

Stefanie Coe 

Chair, Southwest Area Commission 
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